Rate Committee Minutes for October 2, 2007.

Meeting called to order at 7:01 PM.

Present was Scott Evans, Thomas Evans, Robert Stevens, Susan Glann, James Tornatore,  Bill Foster, Mertie Pozzi, John Schaffer, Sylvia Riegel, Lori DeHaas, Trudy Bentley - Deputy Secretary to the board.

Discussion about meeting on 10/10/07

Discussion of handout regarding water pressure problem.  Would need to run pumps 24/7 to keep pressure at safe level.

Discussion of alternatives to water outside village limit and Supervisor Yetter’s letter to town residents.  

REAP has benchmark on Grant of 2002 – possibly still available for town and village.

System could handle pump running 24/7 but reduces life of equipment and cost a factor.  Excess water run off in river would then involve DEC.

Discussion about Capital Fund. 

Discussion about survey of reservoir property.  Pretty sure its not correct.  

Discussion about storage tanks.  Metal vs. Concrete.  Metal is cheaper but concrete is cheaper in the long run.

Discussion about doing an inspection by a professional on a scheduled basis.  This would have helped with current problems.  Would help catch problems sooner.

Need to move discussion back to village.  Need to start prioritizing.  Need to work with DPW and create a time line and then work on paying for it.  Discussion about doing leak detection one year and reservoir inspection next.  Keep it on a schedule.

Looked at engineers report.  A)  Reeves district.  B)  Fire hydrants and valves – about 75% done.  C)  Leak detection – done.  D)  Reservoir property survey – in progress.  E)  Develop plan to replace reservoir – discussion about having a company come in and give report on life expectance of reservoir. 

Do we have a right-of-way in the town?  

Next meeting October 30, 2007 in Noble Room at 7 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM with a motion by Susan Glann, seconded by  Bill Foster. Carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Trudy Bentley

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

